

Guatemala



March - April 2025

Youth For Christ



It has been a joy to see our young people making strides in their spiritual growth this spring. Pablo, one of our singles who for some time has been attending and lending a hand when needed, made the decision to follow the Lord in believer's baptism and officially join our church. A couple of young men attended the Men's Meeting with me, to learn about the theme of Biblical Counseling. Back in Texas our daughter, Johanna, who is attending Norris, is finishing up her first year of Bible College. We are thankful for these signs of vitality and growth in the church family.

Preaching and Teaching

This month we enjoyed fellowship with many pastors and laymen at this year's Men's Meeting at the beautiful Eagle's Nest. Bro. Daniel was again given the opportunity to help in the teaching and preaching services with translating for some of the special speakers. It was a great time of spiritual encouragement. Some of our ladies attended a Women's Conference in Reu, participating in the special music program and enjoying teachings on biblical womanhood.



1 Corinthians 11:26 "For as often as ye eat this bread, and drink this cup, ye do shew the Lord's death till he come."

This April we all had the joy of partaking in the Lord's Supper. This is an opportunity for every believer to preach His death, burial, resurrection, and return, which is close at hand. It is a blessing to have several new members joining us this year, growing in the Lord through the teaching and preaching of His Word.

Please continue to pray for the Daniel Coates Family both here and in Texas. We thank God for you all.

Serving the Lord in Guatemala,

Bro. Daniel Coates and Family